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The annual meeting was held at 7:00 pm in the Canyon Lakes Golf Course Champions 

Meeting room. Approximately 30 people were in attendance as well as various fire personal to 
discuss the Bofer Canyon fire; August 11, 2018. The presentation lasted about one and a half 
hours. 

 
Todd Sprong began the meeting by introducing himself to the property owners, then 

handed the presentation over to Jerry Martin, CLPOA Board member, to introduce the various 
fire personnel. A time line of the Bofer Canyon fire was discussed, how to sign up for Code Red 
alerts, what type of fire-resistant vegetation to plant and what the KFD is doing with the 
Community to improve fire safety within Communities. A few questions were asked by CLPOA 
residents. Jerry thanked all the fire personal for coming and sharing such valuable information. 

 
Todd Sprong began the Canyon Lakes Annual meeting next; he introduced the Board of 

Directors. A power point presentation was given by Todd informing the property owners of the 
2018/2019 financials, the CLPOA committees, 2018 strategic plans and 2019 strategic plans and 
the Long-Range Planning goals for the Community.  

 
Todd Sprong then opened up the floor for a question and answer session with the 

property owners. Items of discussion brought up by those in attendance included changing the 
meeting to a later time to allow snow birds to come home and avoid inclement weather, tree 
height and snow removal. 

 
All the discussion topics were discussed to the satisfaction of those asking the questions. 

 
Todd thanked property owners for coming. The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 


